
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF


LACOMBE MINOR HOCKEY ((LMHA()


OPERATIONAL COMMITTEE MEETING


HELD AT ARENA UPPER LOBBY, LACOMBE, ALBERTA


ON SEPTEMBER 2, 2009 @ 7:11 P.M.

PRESENT: 
TROY RIDER



DENNY PANNENBECKER

SHERRI STRAUB


ROY BURTON

LIN LUYMES



DARIN GILL

JENNA KLIPPERT


MIKE KOZAK

DAWN PECHARSKY


HERB WOLTJER

ALLEN BROWN


SHELDON KUHN

SAM ATSINGER


SANDI GOUCHIE

SHAWN LEGGETT


GORD MCLENNAN

RICK PLANTE



LORI MCCREA

CHAIRMAN AND SECRETARY:

Troy Rider occupied the Chair and Jenna Klippert acted as Secretary of the meeting.

Troy reported that the Fall in-person registration had just finished.  Lin advised that approximately 240 registered to date with quite a few from Blackfalds and Clive registered tonight.  Troy welcomed all to the first meeting of the season and introduced attendees.  All positions have been filled on the executive and absentees were reviewed.  Roy Burton will be taking over as Initiation Director for James Kallen.  Troy was not sure if Ice Convenor this season will be Diane Fisher or Tom Fisher, but he will clarify.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

No April Minutes were presented for review.

NEW IDENTITY, NAME & LOGO:

The new Identity, Logo and details of sponsorship for (Lacombe Rockets( was presented by Shawn Leggett.  Jerseys are being prepared by a company in Red Deer and Classic Stitches in Lacombe will be providing the stitching together with hats, shirts and team wear.  The jerseys will cost about $17,000.00 depending on the number of jerseys ordered (cost of $35.00/jersey includes crest, logo & numbers).  Jerseys have been ordered for the Atom Division up allowing for 17 home & 17 away jerseys per team.  Novice are due for new jerseys next year.  Jerseys should be ready for display at the Rebels game on September 12, 2009.

Troy advised that $7,500.00 is allocated every year in the budget for new jerseys.  If we can make $5,000.00 on the Golf Tournament that would leave approximately $5,000.00 to be made up with sponsorship to cover the jersey cost.  Goalie equipment was replaced last year so we shouldn(t have to worry about that this year.  We should have no problem fundraising for both sets of jerseys and the new colours and identity will be good for our association within the hockey community.

(RETURN TO THE ICE( GOLF TOURNAMENT:
Shawn and Troy discussed the first annual (Return to the Ice( Golf Tournament on September 25, 2009 at the Lacombe Golf & Country Club.  Goal is for at least 100 golfers which would net LMHA approx. $5,000.00 towards the cost of the jerseys. Cost is $150.00/golfer or $600.00/team (includes golf, cart and meal).  Lacombe Golf & Country Club will give us $50.00 from each entry fee.  Tee-off is 12:30 p.m. on September 25, 2009 with steak dinner to follow. $15.00 out of each entry fee will go towards prizes out of the pro shop.  Silent auction will be provided by a  hockey memorabilia company out of Calgary.  Volunteers are needed.  Advertising being done by posters, radio, newspaper and word of mouth.  For any further information or to make Corporate Donations, please contact Shawn or refer to our website.

SPONSORSHIP:
Team sponsorship will be $1,000.00 for Platinum Sponsor.  This will include their logo on the team jersey together with a home and an away jersey to hang in their place of business rather than a 8"x 10"  team picture.  We must remind the team managers to email Sunny 94 each Sunday night to promote the sponsors and will continue with featuring one team/week in the Lacombe Globe.  4 companies currently waiting for a sponsorship opening.

REGISTRATION UPDATE:
Lin listed registration numbers to date:

Initiation - 25

Novice - 43

Atom - 49

Pee Wee - 46 (includes 3 from Clive, 1 from Ponoka and 1 from Blackfalds)

Bantams - 53 (includes 1 from Bentley, 8 from Blackfalds and 5 from Clive)

Midgets - 34 (includes 1 from Bentley, 5 from Blackfalds and 3 from Clive)

Bantam Girls- 6 (includes 4 Bantam and 2 Pee Wee)

Midget Girls - 22

Troy gave an update on some of the surrounding associations, as of September 1, 2009:

1) Bentley - have Midget boys team.  Rest unsure.

2)
Blackfalds - no Midget team.  Bantam has 9 skaters and 1 goalie however 5 of the 9 are trying out here so they may be sending more this way.

3) Clive - have Pee Wee and Midget, no Bantam.

If there is no team in their association for any age group, then the child must go to the community nearest their residence. 

The new Provincial Categorization was given to the Directors for their review and there will be a short meeting to follow this one to discuss the Categorization and imports.

ICE ALLOCATION:
Troy has sent out the September 11-13 ice schedule to the Directors.  Everyone has ice that weekend and the Directors will be in contact with the families.  Teams will be made prior to September 25, 2009.

Exhibition games with picked teams will commence on Friday, September 25.  Both the front and back ice will be usable and everyone will have ice times that weekend.  The Town of Lacombe has advised that the A.M. ice times will start the first week in October.

Troy will meet with Tom or Diane Fisher to arrange and discuss times.

Troy advised that we have lost some ice time with the Town of Lacombe and lost some with the Town of Blackfalds as we weren(t good (users( last year.  We need to utilize our scheduled ice better as we had about 90 hours of ice not turned in.  (approx. 30 hrs was North Central mix up in October & 60 hrs was Tournament ice).  LMHA gets charged when ice not used.  We may have to explore the possibility of charging fees to the team for the offence.  This will need to be reviewed with Managers and Coaches this year.

Rink will be closed December 24 - January 1, 2010 for the Christmas break and will be closed March 14, 2010 for the season for front pad repairs.  Troy has requested that the Town reserve us ice time in surrounding Towns for us to utilize for play-offs.

COACH APPLICATIONS:
Mike asked about Coach Application Forms.  Troy advised that those were put on the website today.  Applications must be registered before any coaches or on-ice helpers are allowed on the ice, including during try-outs.

Troy also reminded the committee that helmets are mandatory this year.  There will be no excuse at all and it will not be tolerated.  He will make sure that this is also put on the website.

FUNDRAISING:
Donna Kenny was not present so Troy reviewed programs.

Cash Lottery: not an option and is mandatory for each team. $15,000.00 target.  This will be managed on a team basis (books/team) and is part of being a part of the team requirement.  If there is a complaint by a family, then it will dealt with up the chain (eg. Manager, Director etc.).  Sherri advised that Donna had ordered tickets in June so that we can get them to the teams as soon as possible.  Lori McCrea has the licence in place and Sherri will follow-up with Donna.

Sobeys Cards: variable/optional fund-raising program which will be finalized after registration complete (+/- September 25, 2009) because after revenue from registration is realized, we will know the difference required to meet the budget.  Few families have opted out of the program to date.  Estimate $800.00/family, 4 month payment plan of $200.00/ month for November, December, January & February.  Sherri said that there are still some cards from last year available and outstanding and she will get a hold of Sonja.

Rebels vs. Hitmen Game: at Lacombe Arena on Saturday, September 12, 2009.  Tail gate party at 5:30 p.m. in parking lot, doors open at 6:00 and game starts at 7:30 p.m.  Being advertised for by signs on highway, radio, newspaper and posters.  Tickets at Fountain Tire Lacombe, Tags Husky Gas Station and Fas Gas Station.  Tickets also available at Gord(s North Star Sports, Red Deer and at the door.  Final meeting for those involved will be September 9.  Information is on our website.

Golf Tournament: previously discussed.

Dinner Theatre Fundraiser is another option that may be discussed later.

REFEREE CLINICS:
Rick said that clinic for 12-17 year olds is schedule for September 26, 2009.  Website will be updated with more details.

COACHING CLINICS:
Al Brown will be looking into.  Checking and Coach Level clinics may be the only ones required.  It may be easier to travel to other communities rather than hosting in Lacombe.  Website will be updated with more information.

MEETING DATES:
It was discussed and decided that the monthly committee meetings will be held the 1st Thursday of each month.  The next meeting will therefore be Thursday, October 1, 2009 at 7:00 p.m. Arena Upper Lobby.  This will also be the Fall General Meeting.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Treasurer - Sherri S.: may have issues obtaining the amount of cash required for the Rebels game as lots of change is required and last year we ran short during the game.  Sherri and Sam have talked about that all ready and will deal with.

Registrar - Lin L.: no additional information to provide at this time.  Gord asked about the affiliation process that was briefly discussed last year.  He stated that other associations are doing it. Lin said that research shows that very few are doing it and maybe it should be left for mentor(s and president(s discretion.  There will be a Directors( meeting with Lin and Troy to discuss further.

Ice Convenor - Tom F.: not present

Equipment Manager - Kevin F.: not present

Sponsorship - Shawn L.: all ready discussed

Concession - Sam A.: advised that she had 4 supervisors and that Sunday will be Carol(s day off.  She will need more popcorn for the Rebels game as last year we had 3 bags and we ran out.  Shawn Playford will be handling the popcorn.  There will be no open concession prior to September 25.  After September 25, 2009,  she hopes to have staff in place for weekend and exhibition games.  She said that they may have to run shorter shifts on weekends only.   Carol will start back in the concession after Thanksgiving.

Game/Conduct - Chad K.: not present

Referee-in-Chief - Rick P.: nothing more to present.  Did stress that it is very important that we have better communication with Carol in the kitchen with our game times and that the association is missing a huge fundraising opportunity with our concession.  Troy advised that we ran a balanced budget only with the concession last season.  Open discussion followed regarding the surrounding communities and how they run their concessions.

Tournament Chair - Dawn P.: nothing to present.

Fundraising - Donna K.: not present

DIRECTORS REPORTS:
No Directors reports were given.  Troy advised that Initiation will start up around Thanksgiving.  In regards to the 4 year-old program on the website, Troy has had 4 emails so far, including one parent who said he would be willing to help on ice.  He still hopes that the program will come together.

Troy will provide the Director(s passwords to them in the next few days.

NEW BUSINESS:
Sam inquired about wage increases in the concession for this season and Troy advised that pay will remain the same as last season.

No further new business.

ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.  Provincial Categorization Meeting to follow.
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Troy and Lin reviewed handout with Directors and other Committee members present.  LMHA is categorized as (A(.  Changes in both Group category and Division category discussed.  In each category, we need to look at the registration number in each division and the number of imports registered.  Therefore, it needs to be looked at at each division level and as a group.

Sheldon Kuhn, Midget Director, questioned the in-town goalies vs. the out-of-town goalies on a team.  Lin advised that if they obtain guardianship, we have no option but to take them.  After a discussion and analysing numbers, Troy said that he thinks the Midgets should look at AA Minor and that they should know before going on the ice.

Troy said that he thinks the policy is a bonus for the association.  By bringing in top kids, we will be dragging everyone else up.  This especially applies to Provincial competition and affects really only the top team and maybe the middle team in each division.  The problem is, if we take no imports, it will hurt the association in registered numbers and in caliber of play.   If their home community has a team in their division of play, then Imports can only play in LMHA  if they make the top team in the division.  Small towns (force( teams and therefore normally play in lower tiers.  Al Brown confirmed that each group needs to be looked at individually and decide the ramifications of imports.  The goal should be to make Provincials.

Each division was then discussed individually.  For the Bantams, with the imports registered so far, if we accept 2, then Blackfalds folds, then none will be imports and all will then join.  For Pee Wee, so far we have 40 of our own registered (36 skaters & 4 goalies) and 5 imports.  Some of the imports discussed individually.  Lori McCrea said that in the LMHA By-laws, no imports are allowed at the Pee Wee level.  If we can accept imports without breaking the By-laws, then Mike said that he thinks we should accept the imports simply to make division of teams easier with numbers.  40 kids is not enough for 3 teams.  We have lots of Clive kids interested in playing in LMHA at the Pee Wee level.

Lin said that they were advised at the Registrar(s meeting, that out-right (released( kids from other communities carry numbers.

Troy will review the By-laws and minutes to see if the rule regarding Pee Wee imports applied to just a specific season or if it is, in fact, a By-law.

Sandi briefly discussed the Midget Girls and their possible standing based on the try-outs happening in Red Deer.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:35 p.m.

